
The Common at Sinnott Farm


Executive Board Meeting


Minutes
Date:

Wednesday, August 25, 210

Place:

36 Arrowwood Lane, Ann Hanks

Attendees:
Marie MacDonald, Patrick DeLorenzo, Bobby Woods, Jeff Olmstead and Ann Hanks
 

Call to Order:   

The meeting was called to order by President, Marie MacDonald at 7:12pm

Secretary’s Report:

The secretary’s report was presented by Ann Hanks and was approved after corrections with a motion by Marie MacDonald and a second by Patrick DeLorenzo.  Once corrections are made Ann will forward to Bobby for posting on the website.

Old Business

The Knoll - Rod Norwood emailed to the Board regarding The Knoll in which he advised that he had attempted to contact Jan Rosenthal and Peter Wilson to work on the committee, he did not get a response and therefore, his recommendation was that the Board should proceed with hiring an attorney to file a quitclaim.  After much discussion, it was decided that Jeff would talk to the association attorney, Becky Lamont, and ask if she would be willing to look further into this matter.  He would also try and get some idea as to what the cost would be.  He would ask Becky to recommend a company to do a title search as well as a real estate attorney if she did not want to take on the task of determining if the association would be able to quitclaim The Knoll.  Marie suggested that Jeff and Bobby might be able to find a more qualified real estate attorney while attending the CAI meeting on September 11th.

CAI - Jeff would register himself and Bobby for the upcoming CAI event, ABC’s - A Basic Course for Community Associations to be held on Saturday, September 11th in Bloomfield at the Wynfield Village.

Marie distributed copies the new association rules and noted that the cost of a resale certificate is now $125.00.

New Letterhead - Bobby was able to reformat the new letterhead and place it on the Board page for board members to use.

Homeowner Input/Discussion

There were no new communications from homeowners since the last board meeting.

Patrick thought a phone call to Angela Brooks of 7 Spring Hill Lane regarding the street drain in front of her house was the best response to her concern.  He was unable to speak to Angela but left a message with her mother and ask that Angela call back if she had any questions.  There has been no response, so the matter is considered closed.

Regarding the g-mail received from Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner of 40 Quail Run which stated that some crew members of “Russo Landscaping” working in the area made some homeowners uncomfortable, Jeff asked Bobby if he would send an email to Thriaya and request a working number where she could be reached so that a board member could contact her.

New Business:

           Plans for the annual meeting were again discussed.  Bobby asked if Marie would be able to have her coworker send him the artwork he used to design the letterhead so Bobby could use it to start preparing the presentation for the annual meeting.  Jeff will begin working on the budget for next year and Marie asked that board members get information to Jeff as quickly as possible if there was anything additional that needed to be included.  Jeff is to provide a copy of the proposed 2011 budget to the board at the next meeting for review.  Jeff felt that the budget could be held and that it would not be necessary to consider raising fees.  Marie suggested that it might be a good idea to buy some “forever” postage stamps as rates are set to increase.

In an attempt to get more homeowners to attend the annual meeting Ann suggested that besides displaying the signs on Ryefield Hollow North that we make up a flyer and distribute them in the neighborhoods a few days before the annual meeting.  Ann will submit a rough draft of the flyer to the other board members for their input. 

Patrick called Prosser Library to see if we would be able to use the Community Room, but was told that it was not for public use.  Ann checked with Sacred Heart Church and was able to reserve a room for the annual meeting.  The signs used to remind homeowners will need to be updated because of the change in location.  Marie is currently storing these signs.

Ann had emailed everyone a rough draft of the homeowners’ survey to be included in the next quarterly mailing.  Bobby did a great job in making some corrections and will finish up the final survey for mailing with additional suggestions made by the board.
Treasurer’s Report:

Marie called upon Jeff for the treasurer’s report.  Jeff reported the following: for the third quarter, 51 homeowners have paid association fees and are current in their accounts as of August 25th.  There are 10 homeowners that are late by more than one quarter - which makes the total due - $16,190 for all accounts.  It was noted that this figure does include late fees and acceleration fees.

It was noted that the number and amount of delinquencies is an ongoing problem and can affect the sale of homes in the Association.  It was felt that the general association membership should be made more aware of this situation.  This information will be included in the insert with the 4th quarter association fees mailing.

A motion was made by Marie to accept the treasurer’s report and was seconded by Ann.

Committee Reports:

Covenant Committee:

The Covenant Committee had nothing new to report.
Trees/Street/Sewers:

Patrick reported that the dead tree on Deerfield behind 84 Arrowwood Lane was removed by Bartlett and also asked Mike to check out the dead pine at the entrance of Ryefield Hollow.
Irrigation & Maintenance:

Marie advised that the sprinkler systems for 42 Arrowwood Lane and 31 Spring Hill were checked out by Russo and the timers were reset at these two locations.

Russo:

Russo sent the new contract which replaces the one posted on the website since it did not include the mulching. Mark and Kevin Salters, the new client contact, will set a time to meet with the board.  Marie provided Kevin’s cell phone number, which is (860) 983-4270.  Marie received an email from Kevin, who had noticed the dead tree at the entrance and suggested that Russo would remove it at no charge; however, if we wanted the root removed, there would be a charge.  Bobby suggested that when the grounds are dry that perhaps the mowers could be raised or that Russo could skip a week mowing.  Patrick asked about the beautification project we had discussed with Russo in May and Marie suggested that this should be mentioned to Mark and Kevin when we meet.

Website:

 Bobby reported that he had posted the new contract for Russo on the Board Page but had not removed the incorrect one.  Marie asked that the incorrect contract be removed.
Adjournment:

The next meeting will be held at 22 Arrowwood Lane, Bobby Woods.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 pm with a motion made by Bobby and a second by Marie.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Hanks, Secretary
